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On 11/18/18 at 5:25 P.M. Humboldt Bay Fire responded to a reported structure 
fire on the 1300 block of Gross Street in Eureka.  

Humboldt Bay Fire responded with a first alarm assignment of three engines, one 
ladder truck, and a chief officer to a reported structure fire in the 1300 block of 
Gross Street in Eureka.  

The first arriving engine reported significant smoke coming from single story 
residential structure. An occupant was attempting to extinguish a fire burning on 
an interior wall of the structure. Fire crews quickly extinguished the fire and 
removed the occupant to the outside. The occupant was evaluated for minor 
smoke inhalation but refused further treatment.  

It was determined that the fire was caused by combustibles too close to a wood 
stove. The occupant was attempting to build a fire in the wood stove and embers 
ignited wood and other combustibles nearby, quickly spreading to the wall. 

Firefighters remained on scene for about thirty minutes to remove smoke from 
the residence and to ensure there were no other hot spots. The fire caused about 
$2,500 damage.  

Humboldt Bay Fire wants to remind everyone to keep combustibles such as 
newspaper and firewood at least three feet from wood stoves and fireplaces and 
to always have functioning smoke alarms.  
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Smoke Alarms Save Lives. 


